Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, February 22, 2016
Killingly Community Center

Room 212@ 6:00pm
1. Call to order:  J. Milliard called the meeting to order @ 6:O5pm. 

2. Roll Call: J.Hallbergh, J.Milliard, W.Bennett, L.LaBerge, H.Flexer T. Mason, M.Hayes. Absent without notification: M.Phillips, P.Fitzgerald. Citizens present: Kevin Ide, Dave Griffith, John Hallbergh, Sean Hendricks
3. Citizen’s Participation: N/A
4. Adoption of Minutes:
J. Hallbergh makes a motion to adopt the minutes from the January meeting L.LaBerge second, no corrections, passed unanimously.
5. Unfinished Business:
a. Budget Update: T. Mason gives an update on the department’s budget meeting with the finance director and town manager. While the Town Manager’s budget does reflect some cuts it was not without discussion with the recreation director. Discussion on finding areas that would make the least impact on the operations. 
6. New Business:


a. Owen Bell Park: T. Mason starts conversation with board members regarding the yearly carnival at Owen Bell Park. The Attawaugan Fire Department hosts this event as a fundraiser. Parking issues and volunteers not meeting agreements were some of the concerns.  J. Milliard suggested we give schedules for volunteering, and J. Hallbergh asked what the charge was for the last year. H. Flexer asked if the department knew how much money was raised. 

b. Hygeia: Hygeia will be open June 27th-Labor Day weekend for the year 2016. After discussion the hours determined will be 10:00 am-7:00pm, with our staff opening in the am and volunteers closing. Sean Hendricks, H.Flexer and Janet Hallbergh will continue to volunteer time for closing hours. J. Hallbergh asked if there is a possibility for handicap parking this year. T. Mason is looking into it but it will be based on findings when a land survey is done for a new pavillion.
7. Director’s Report:


a. Theater: Madeline Jaaskela has returned to our theater. In the past Madeline has directed many shows for the theater. Dates for Guys and Dolls were given. 


b. Senior Programs: Our senior programs continue to grow, we have added a Pickle Ball program, Chair Yoga, Coloring and Coffee and several new workshops. 


c. Youthoop: Another successful year, playoffs are now taking place.


d. Preschool: Nerfkins has been added to the spring schedule along with Music and Movement and Toddler Crafts programs. 

e. Bike Night and the Tomato Festival meetings continue to take place and we are looking ahead to Peter Rabbit Present. 

8. Other:

9. Liaison Report: There was a proclamation for Rose Bohman as Parks & Recreation 2015 Volunteer of the Year.

The Special Commission on Law Enforcement Strategies presented their report to the council.

Jennifer Hawkins from Mahoney Sabol and Com. presented the financial report for the July 2014 to June 2015 Budget.  No weaknesses were found on the Town side.The BOE still a little slow on getting info to them and the Student Activity Fund was missing some cash receipts but has shown improvement.

The Council approved taking money from the Capital Non-Recurring Fund for replacement of a grinder at the WPCA and the Council approved a resolution designating the Fiscal Subcommittee to become the trustee for several library trusts.  Hopefully some of this money will be used to off set their budget.

10. Adjourned: Motion made by H.Flexer to adjourn, L.LaBerge second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 6:45 pm
